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Proposition 56 Supplemental Payments 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

The California Healthcare, Research and Prevention Tobacco Tax Act of 2016 (Proposition 56) 
increased the excise tax on cigarettes and tobacco products for purposes of funding specified 
expenditures,  including programs administered by the Department of Health Care Services 
(DHCS). 
 
DHCS has proposed supplemental payments for physician services in both the Medi-Cal fee-
for-service (FFS) and Medi-Cal managed care delivery systems. CenCal Health’s requirement is 
to reimburse applicable providers (FQHC, RHC and non-contracted providers are excluded 
from the eligible providers list), the procedure codes listed below inclusive of the 
supplemental payment rate for dates of service July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 to CenCal 
Health eligible members, excluding members with Other Health Care coverage or Medicare 
primary. 
 

 
 

What can you expect to see on your claims paid on April 13, 2018 and on? 
             

 Explain code G9 (Payment has been increased due to Prop 56 Supplemental Payment 
Methodology) will be applied to current claims due for supplemental payment 
 

 Explain code H3 (Additional payment made due to Prop 56 Supplement Payment 
Methodology) will be applied effective 4/20/2018, for all retroactive dates of service 
claims due for supplemental payment 
 

 Late filing reductions and share of cost (SOC) will not apply to these supplemental 
payments; full supplemental amount will be paid for dates of service July 1, 2017 
through June 30, 2018 to CenCal Health eligible members, excluding members with 
Other Health Care coverage or Medicare primary 
 

Please visit the DHCS Medi-cal website to learn more about this payment or contact the 
Provider Services Department with any questions at 805-562-1676 or email 
psrgroup@cencalhealth. 
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